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NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 39, No. 47, March 8, 2013 issue of the Florida Administrative Register. 
Two corrections are necessary for the Notice that was published on March 8, 2013 for these rule sections.

First, the SUMMARY OF STATE MENT OF ESTIMATED REGULATORY COST section of the notice was inadvertently left off.  The following section should have been included in the original notice:  

SUMMARY OF STATEMENT OF ESTIMATED REGULATORY COSTS AND LEGISLATIVE RATIFICATION:  The Agency has determined that this will not have an adverse impact on small business or likely increase directly or indirectly regulatory costs in excess of $200,000 in the aggregate within one year after the implementation of the rule. A SERC has not been prepared by the agency.
The Agency has determined that the proposed rule is not expected to require legislative ratification based on the statement of estimated regulatory costs or if no SERC is required, the information expressly relied upon and described herein: This set of edits to the rule consists of revisions to add clarifying detail and remove confusing or unclear rule sections.  The proposed changes give regulated entities a more concise and consistent process in which to submit applications, but do not add additional regulatory burden.  Therefore the changes will not result in additional regulatory costs.  Any person who wishes to provide information regarding a statement of estimated regulatory costs, or provide a proposal for a lower cost regulatory alternative must do so in writing within 21 days of this notice.

Second, the section regarding a potential hearing for the Proposed Rule was incorrect.  This rulemaking effort is not being undertaken pursuant to 120.54(1)(i)5 F.S. as stated in that notice, rather it is under the more general umbrella of 120.54 and the following applies to any request for hearing on the proposed rule:  

IF REQUESTED WITHIN 21 DAYS OF THE DATE OF THIS NOTICE, A HEARING WILL BE HELD AT THE DATE, TIME AND PLACE SHOWN BELOW(IF NOT REQUESTED, THIS HEARING WILL NOT BE HELD):
DATE AND TIME: April 3, 2013, 9:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.
PLACE: Marjory Stoneman Douglas Building, Conference Room A, 3900 Commonwealth Blvd., Tallahassee, Fl 32399-3000
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this hearing is asked to advise the agency at least 5 days before the hearing by contacting: Toni Sturtevant at 850-245-2257 or toni.sturtevant@dep.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
